City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

8/13/2020
Called to order at 7:01 pm by Ken Streich
Members Present: Ken Streich, Ron Knutson, Sue Kozlowski, Marilyn Merrill

Members Absent: None
Others Present: Mike Kohnke 
Motion by Knutson/Kozlowski to approve comp time & monthly reports. Motion carried.

Old Business
1) Discussion with possible action On Sidewalk Repair Ordinance 
· Kohnke stated that out of the 28 letters sent out only 7 responded back with their intents. So Kohnke sent out another reminder letter to get a better list to pass along to the contractor hired by the city to do the work.
· Streich asked if there was any new information on the ordinance about adding a 10% administration fee to violations/costs for ordinances that have to go onto tax roll at end of year. Kohnke stated he has spoke with License and Ordinance Chair and they are working on getting the proper wordage.  

2) Discussion with possible action on Water Rate increase
· Kohnke stated that the PSC held public hearing and held comments open for a couple weeks afterwards with no response from the public.
· New water rates will go into effect on September 1st, 2020  

3) Discussion with possible action on 2021 Budget
· Kohnke stated that the handout given in July’s meeting is what he feels would be a comfortable starting point.
· Discussion on having some accounts staying the same, and some having to go up because of rising prices. 
· Streich feels that some accounts need to go up because of ageing roads and equipment. The large equipment is not cheap to repair or replace. The plow truck is the newest large equipment item and the city has already put around $20,000 into it for repairs and maintenance over the last few years. 
· Discussion of the cutting of $75,000 out of the budget from 2019 to 2020 and if the 2021 budget will be able to cover the expenses it needs to. Kohnke Stated that the 2020 budget is very tight in some of the major accounts like street maintenance and vehicle/ equipment maintenance, but we were lucky in prior years to have extra funds to get a head of some things and the city has also been lucky so far this year by not having any major issues arise.
· Discussion on the Wheel tax money and how, by state statutes, the money can only be used for road repairs and maintenance. Also discussed on how the money is going to be used for large road projects, so that the city does not have to borrow the money.
· Motion by Merrill/Kozlowski to take proposed 2021 budget to finance. No more discussion, Motion carried  
New Business:
1)  Discussion with possible action on 2020 Hydro Dam Inspection
· Kohnke Presented the committee with the quotes from General Engineering for $2,200 and MSA engineering for $2,800 for the hydro dam inspection.
· Kohnke stated this is a DNR requirement to inspect the Dam structure and everything upstream that could cause damage to the dam every 2 years.

· Discussion on past inspections

· Discussion on the quotes. Knutson feels the MSA quote is wrote out better and better explains the services that MSA is offering compared to General Engineering. Committee also feels MSA has been doing the inspections without any issues for the past several years.
· Motion by Knutson/Merrill to accept the quote from MSA engineering for the 2020 Hydro Dam inspection. Motion carried. 
2) Discussion with possible action on WWTP Phosphorus Removal permit requirements and DNR Reporting.
· Kohnke stated himself and Phil met with Straind Engineering on the phosphorus removal requirements and the city’s 2020 letter to the DNR per the city’s wastewater discharge permit.
· Kohnke stated that the employees have been looking into different phosphorus removal chemicals. Kohnke feels that after talking with other municipalities, like Village of Westfield, the new phosphorus limits can be obtained by a switch in chemicals and not a major addition to the Wastewater Treatment Plant.
· Discussion of the scope of work, testing, and reporting that Straind Engineering has been doing and what services are proposed in new scope of work for 2020-2021 DNR reporting requirements.
· Motion by Merrill/Knutson to accept the scope of work quote for testing and DNR reporting requirements by Straind Engineering not to exceed $17,000. Motion carried
3)    Discussion with possible action on failing Cass St granite wall.

· Discussion on the what the city has done to notify the current owners
· Kohnke stated he met with a landscaping contractor for a price to repair wall correctly. 

· Discussion on the cost and how the city would have to pay for it and get reimbursed.

· Committee feels that since the price to repair the wall is going to be a large hit to city finances that Kohnke needs to get some more options for repairing the wall and quotes and bring back to the committee for approval.  
Citizen comment: None
Next Regular Meeting: 9/10/2020
Motion by Kozlowski/ Merrill to adjourn. Motion carried at 8.10 pm
Minutes by Michael Kohnke
